

Church: 406.245.3984 church@trinitybillings.org

School: 406.656.1021 school@trinitybillings.org

www.trinitybillings.org

# THIS WEEK AT TRINITY – June 4 & 5, 2022

# The Day of Pentecost

Sunday: Mite Box Sunday

8:00am & 10:30am Worship Services

9:30am Summer Sunday School & Adult Bible Class

Monday: 5:30pm Stewardship Meeting

7:00pm Adult class

Tuesday: *TLS Staff Meeting* 

9:00am Quilting

7:00pm Bible Study led by Rev. Dr. Bruce Zagel

Wednesday: *TLS Staff Meeting* 

Saturday: 5:00pm Worship Service

FIRE Youth Group at the Mustangs game

Sunday: 8:00am & 10:30am Worship Services with Communion

9:30am Summer Sunday School & Adult Bible Class

Noon Summer Bible Study Kickoff Potluck at TYM Square

- Knowing Christ and Making Him Known -

**THE ALTAR FLOWERS** are given in praise and glory to God by Grace Swift.

#### **SPECIAL PRAYERS THIS WEEK ARE FOR:**

Sharla Arend (Jenn Boll and Janna Arend's mother), Rhonda Bruski, Katie Cardillo, Cateleya Castanon (granddaughter of Mary Uecker), Kim Dewey and her grandson, Colt Coombs (cousin's of Diane Vetch), Walter & Betty Flechsig (Linda's parents), Ronda Gale, Sylvia Hafner, Jim Hansen, Brittney Hatzell, Beverly Hoose, Peter Janiec (June Kazarian's Keith son), Johnson, Dorothy Juergensen, Dee Krohn, Don Kunkel, Tami Larson, Don Leikam, Garry Leikam, J.C. Modde (John Modde's son), John Modde, Kinsley Murri (Rod & Phyllis Myers' granddaughter), Karen Oset, John Reinholz, Jim Shaw (Janine Liwosz's brother-inlaw), and Don Voges (Bill Voges's father).

#### Yellowstone Valley Lutherans for Life Diaper Drive

- Our local chapter currently has <u>four</u> families in need, therefore we need your help! Please consider buying a packet or two of any size, any brand diapers <u>OR</u> give a financial contribution by writing a check to **Yellowstone Valley Lutherans for Life** and write "diaper drive" in the memo line. Please contact your congregation's local YVLFL members, John or Caroline Boll, at 507-259-2237 if you have any questions. This diaper drive continues from June 5th - June 26th. Thank you for your support!

<u>Ukranian Relief Fund:</u> If you would like to donate to a fund for our Ukranian friends, please make your check payable to Trinity Lutheran Church and clearly marked for "Ukranian Relief Fund". Whether you are able to make a donation or not, please continue to pray for our Ukranian brothers and sisters! *Thank you!* 

### FINANCES & FIRST-FRUITS' GIVING

Budgeted Church/School Income(Year to Date)	\$1,946,507
Actual Church/School Income (5/29/2022)	\$2,229,705
Actual Church/School Expenses (5/29/2022)	\$2,009,647
A difference of:	\$ 220,058
Budgeted Offering Target (July 2021-Apr 2022)	\$ 844,106
Actual Offering (July 2021-April 2022)	\$ 913,468
A difference of:	\$ 69,362
Weekly Offering Goal – May, 2022	\$ 14,332
Actual Offerings in May (5 of 5 weeks)	\$ 76,959

#### Last Week's Attendance–May 28 & 29, 2022

Saturday Worship Service	86
Sunday Worship Services	214
<b>Total Attendance Last Weekend</b>	300
Sunday School	31
Adult Bible Class	58

## Offering Counters for June 5th

Carol Corder, Christi Shults, and Kathy Hoehne

## Offering Counters for June 12th

Ellen Gernant, Vivian Roberts, and Roxy Klundt

#### **VETERAN RESEARCH PROJECT**

Kendra Munsterman is currently a student at Rocky Mountain College getting her doctorate in Occupational Therapy. As part of her schooling, she is in a research group working with Montana veterans in hopes to learn more about their experience in the military. This study is specifically looking at military identity and social participation impacting health and well-being. This research seeks to inform interventions to help all veterans returning from service. This study would entail taking a 15-20minute survey and potentially being asked to participate in a focus group for further discussion. This group would love to learn from you and gain insight into the experience of those who have served. If interested, please contact Kendra Munsterman at 605.574.0151 or kendra.dvkstra@rockv.edu

SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL PARKING – If you have a Senior High student who would like a parking spot in the Trinity Lutheran Church parking lot for the 2022-23 school year, please call Debbie in the church office at 245-3984 or come by the office to pick up a contract. (A new contract is needed each year.) We would like our members to have first priority for the parking spaces.

# Coming Soon! Join us for *The Tree of Life*Congregational Study this summer!!

Beginning on Sunday, June 12, Trinity will embark on a summers-long journey through the Bible with "The Tree of Life: God's Promise of Salvation." This special ten-week study will serve as the basis for both our Summer Sunday School program AND the Adult Bible Study from June 12-August 14 and also includes an opportunity to "take the lessons home" with some additional books from Concordia Publishing House. The Tree of Life examines God's plan of salvation as it unfolds through the Old Testament and is fulfilled in the life, ministry, death, and resurrection of our Lord Jesus Christ! Take the next step, and join us for our summer study challenge!

If you would be interested in joining us as we take this study beyond the walls of the church and into the walls of our homes, campers, tents, and hotel rooms throughout the summer, we would love to provide you with a book of daily devotions that corresponds to the weekly curriculum. An adult study guide will be available for \$4 and a family activity kit (which includes a picture book, and adult and youth study guides) will be available for \$10. Additionally, Mr. Heiliger will be sending out a weekly email with discussion starters, supplemental activities for families with younger children, prayer requests, and encouragement.

For more information, head to <a href="https://www.trinitybillings.org/treeoflife">www.trinitybillings.org/treeoflife</a> and if you have any questions, please call or email Mr. Heiliger at (406) 647-8212 or <a href="mailto:cameronheiliger@trinitybillings.org">cameronheiliger@trinitybillings.org</a>

Grocery Ministry: Our grocery ministry in partnership with LOVE, INC is up and running. We have plenty of macaroni and cheese, canned tuna, chicken, vegetables, and tomatoes. We are still in need of everything else on the list. Please see the display in the Narthex for more information.

Thank you so much for your help and support!!